Follow-up to the European Parliament resolution on the impact of aviation security measures and body scanners on human rights, privacy, personal dignity and data protection, adopted by the Commission on 16 December 2008
1.
Political Groups which tabled the resolution pursuant to Rule 108(5) of the European Parliament's Rules of procedure: EPP-ED, PSE, ALDE, Greens/ELA, UEN, GUE/NGL
2.
EP reference number: B6-0562/2008 / P6_TA-PROV( 2008)0521

3.
Date of adoption of the Resolution: 23 October 2008

4.
Subject: Aviation Security and Body Scanners

5.
Brief analysis/ assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

The EP Resolution states that the conditions for a decision (on the draft PRAC Regulation) have not yet been met, given that essential information is still lacking. It asks the Commission, before the expiry of the three month deadline (5 December 2008) to:
· carry out a fundamental rights impact assessment;
· consult the European Data Protection Supervisor (EDPS), the Article 29  Working Party and the Fundamental Rights Agency (FRA);
· carry out a scientific and medical assessment of the possible health impact of such technologies;

· carry out an economic, commercial and cost-benefit impact assessment.

6.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

In order to address the requests and concerns of the EP, Vice President Tajani intends to act as follows:
1. The European Data Protection Supervisor (EDPS), the Article 29 Working Party and the Fundamental Rights Agency (FRA) will be consulted on the basis of a 'Questionnaire on body scanners' to be developed with the relevant Commission's services and addressing the four specific issues raised in the Resolution.
2. The 'Questionnaire on body scanners' will also be sent out to all relevant parties (EP, Member States, stakeholders -e.g. airports, security providers, manufacturers of body scanners-, NGOs etc).
3. The results of this questionnaire shall be used for a 'public-private dialogue' with all relevant parties in order to create political goodwill. The dialogue should take place in the form of a Body Scanners Task Force and should meet several times.
As it will not be possible to complete this work before the expiry of the 3-month deadline on 5 December 2008, the Commission will withdraw its draft regulation. It will then submit a new draft regulation, without a provision on body scans, first to the aviation security committee and then to Parliament and Council for scrutiny, as foreseen in the applicable legislation on regulatory procedure with scrutiny.
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